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Dear chevre,

A plaintive number opens Stephen Sondheim’s A Little
NightMusic, which I saw lastmonth at Haverhill City Hall in
a production by the Pentucket Players. “Remember?” a
series of shifting couples sing to one another, about the
details of their romantic liaisons. The question, despite its
light and amorous context, has echoed.

May, as flowers bloom new around us, is also rooted in
Jewish acts of remembrance. Remembering the journey through the
wilderness, day by day of the Omer, step by sandy step. Remembering the
dead of the Sho’ah, who this weekendwemourn and in whosememories we
make impassioned vows. Remembering the crimes of the Nazis, without
justifying or redeeming. Each week, remembering Shabbat and keeping it.

What do wemean when we say, “May their memory be for a blessing?”
What do we mean when we say, “Never again?” Never a repeat? Never a
likeness?
Why do we have remember and guard in the same breath for the Asseret
HaDib’rot?

Judaism encourages us to remember, to acknowledge and cite our sources,
to speak and sing “b’sheim omro,” in the name of the one who said it first. In
the Talmud, it’s common to read chains of transmission equal to or longer
than the rabbinic opinion cited. “Rabbi Shim’on ben Elazar said, in the name
of Chilfa bar Agra, who spoke in the name of Rabbi Yochanan ben Nuri …”
(Shabbat 105:b). At our Pesach community seder, Social Action Committee
chair Lisa Herzl led us in an acknowledgment of the creativity of enslaved
Black people in America, fighting to be free, whowrote somany of our seder
songs, “Go Down Moses” among them. In acknowledgment of the unsung,
uncompensated composers whose names we don’t know, and the work of
somany Black artists that has been unacknowledged and uncompensated, I
made a donation in our temple’s name to Action Centered Tutoring Services
in Springfield,Massachusetts, which provides one-to-one tutoring andmen-
toring to elementary school students. We start small, and our memory, God
willing, returns to and amplifies these necessary acknowledgments.

Memory is activism and memory is necessary to justice. Last weekend, our
community learned from Dr. Rachel Lehr and Dr. Ruth Mandel about the
creation and installation ceremonies for stolpersteine, “stumbling stones”
set flush in the sidewalks outside European homes from which Jews and
other Sho’ah victims were taken. The artist Gunther Demnig creates these

Cantor’s Message continues on next page

Memory is activism and
memory is necessary to justice.

Shabbat Schedule
May 2022

Please check the website and Shavuon for the
most current information. For services where a
Zoom tech is unavailable, siddurim will not be
shared on screen.

Friday, May 6
Shabbat Evening Service 7:00 pm
Candle Lighting 7:32 pm

Saturday, May 7
Parashat K’doshim
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
with Cantor Vera using Mishkan T’filah
Haftarah chanted by
Sardoine Kapanga-Ndjibu
in honor of her bat mitzvah
Weekly Parashah Study noon

Friday, May 13
Confirmation and Graduation 7:00 pm
Shabbat Evening Service
Candle Lighting 7:40 pm

Saturday, May 14
Parashat Emor
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
with Rabbinic Intern Elli
using Sim Shalom
Israel Chavurah 1:00 pm

Friday, May 20
Candle Lighting 7:47 pm

Saturday, May 21
Parashat B’har
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
using Mishkan T’filah

Friday, May 27
Candle Lighting 7:53 pm

Saturday, May 28
Parashah B’chukkotai
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
with Cantor Vera using Sim Shalom
Weekly Parashah Study 1:00 pm

https://www.TempleEmanu-El.org


stolpersteine, an enormous decentralized art installation. On
their brass faces, the names and dates and details of
individuals are engraved, one for each unique person, grouped
by family outside of a home. Communities gather for these
ceremonies, to bear witness. Individuals speak of developing
relationships with the stolpersteine, coming back to care for
them and clean them at regular intervals, schoolchildren
taking rubbings of them as part of their curricula. We learned
also of opposition to the installation of the stolpersteine:
municipalities where it is illegal to put them on public property,
governments who do not support their installation. They are
conspicuously rare in Poland and Hungary, they are sown
liberally in Germany, and in Norway the national government
has funded the creation and installation of over seven hundred
stolpersteine to remember Norwegian Jews killed in the
Sho’ah. During our program, a Temple member asked whether
Armenians have taken up the art form of stolpersteine to
commemorate the genocide they experienced in the land that
is now the Republic of Turkey. Dr. Mandel pointed out that
Turkey does not acknowledge the Armenian genocide, and
that without such acknowledgment, no publicly installed
commemoration is possible. During that genocide, it was a
crime to take photos of murdered Armenians, or
concentration camps of Armenians, so that the world might
not learn of or remember their suffering.

To remember carries an obligation to act.
To guard what, and who, is vulnerable.
To tell the truth.
To fight for justice.
To live as a blessing.

In this month of spring and movement, let our rooted
memories, awoken, flower like this.

Bivrachah,
Cantor Vera

CANTOR VERA’SMESSAGE
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Choir Rehearsal
May 18 and 25

7:00 pm
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RABBINIC INTERN ELLI’S REFLECTIONS

As we move out of Pesach and toward
Shavuot, we have a unique practice. We
count each day, fulfilling the mitzvah of
counting the Omer.

Counting the Omer is a strange tradition in
someways. It’s a simple commandment, to
count the seven weeks of seven days

betweenPassover andShavuot, to remindourselves, eachday,
that one day has passed or ten days or thirty days. Counting
the Omer is a practice of waiting.

I must admit that I myself am not always the most patient
person, and waiting is difficult for me. I also have found,
somehow, that the Omer consistently ends up marking
important times and phases in my life. In 2019, I counted the
Omer as I spent my last days in Minnesota, preparing to move
to Boston. Last year, as I counted the Omer, I was in Seattle,
spending time with my mother, taking her to dialysis, and later
in Bostonmoving out of the communal home I’d lived in for the
past two years.

I try to practice patience as I count. Shavuot is my favorite
Jewish holiday, and it often lands near my birthday. I love
Shavuot’s focus on learning and connecting with God—and of
course, eating cheese and ice cream.

But the practice of this waiting and counting reminds us that
we cannot hurry our way to revelation or past what is hard. We
need to wait, in the desert. We need to know that we can
handle the passing of time, as we heal and change and grow.

As I count the Omer this year, I am so grateful to have spent
timewith all of you and to have been part of Temple Emanu-El.
Thank you for inviting me into your community, learning with
me, and growing with me.

Baruch atah Adonai, eloheinu melech ha’olam, asher kidshanu
b’mitzvotav v’tzivanu al sefirat ha Omer.

Blessed are you, Adonai our God, ruler of the Universe, who
sanctified us with your mitzvot and commanded us to count
the Omer.

Chodesh tov!
Rabbinic Intern Elli

May is

• Moving? Email change? Please send us your new
address.

• The deadline for articles and news for the June
bulletin is May 20. Send your information to
Nancy@TempleEmanu-El.org.

Notes from the office—

mailto:Nancy@TempleEmanu-El.org


COMMUNITY NEWS

During May, services, classes, and events will be
a mix of in-person, hybrid, and Zoom-only.
Please note that not all services will have a
Zoom tech available; for those services, we will
not be able to share siddurim or other materials
on screen.

Please check the website and Shavuon for the
most current information. Hybrid or Zoom-only
events can be joined by clicking on their
graphics.

MAZEL TOV
Irwin and Jane Rosenston, on the engagement of their
granddaughter Lauren Rosenston to Mathew Waldman

Wilson-taty and Naomi Kapanga-Ndjibu, on their
daughter, Sardoine, becoming a bat mitzvah

Thelma Grant Caparell, on the birth of her great-
grandson River Skye

TODAH RABBAH
Board members who made Passover Fundraiser calls

Members who generously donated to the Passover
Fundraiser

Temple Emanu-El Dayenu Circle, who helped clean the
Temple grounds and surrounding neighborhood for
Earth Day

Loren and Michelle Goldstein, for their donation toward
hiring the Yom HaSho’ah service Zoom tech

Kevin and Eunice Miller, for their donation toward hiring
the Yom HaSho’ah service Zoom tech

Zoom techs Claire Breger-Belsky, Sandra Kassin-Deardorff,
Andrew Levine, and Joy Silvey

CONDOLENCES
Gwen Larsen, on the death of her mother, Joanne
Hurwitz

We regret with sorrow the death of member Samuel
Yanku

Community News

Haverhill Jewish Scholarship Loan Association

The Haverhill Jewish Scholarship Loan Association
has awarded $14,000 in scholarships and book
grants. There are still funds available to help with
any post-secondary education, including college,
graduate school, and vocational training. Our funds
are also available for those retraining due to a job
change or continuing their education later in life.

For more information, eligibility requirements, and
applications, or to make a donation to the
association for a special occasion or in honor or
memory of a loved one, please contact Lisa Desberg
(lisajoydesberg@gmail.com) or Andi Hannula
(andi.hannula@gmail.com)

The application deadline for the 2022–2023 school
year is May 15!

Notes for Nancy

The Temple Emanu-El board of directors
appreciates your help as we farewell Nancy.

Upload to https://bit.ly/NJLMemoryBook (Gmail
account needed)
Email to communications@TempleEmanu-El.org
Mail to Temple Emanu-El, Attn:Jenn Lampron,
514 Main Street, Haverhill, MA 01830

As you all know, Nancy is retiring at the end of June,
after more than twenty years at Temple Emanu-El.
We are creating a memory book for her containing
pictures, memories, and messages.

And we need your contributions! You can submit
your pictures and notes (including handwritten
notes and drawings) three ways:

All submissions must be received by May 27.

https://www.TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:lisajoydesberg@gmail.com
mailto:andi.hannula@gmail.com


MEMBER SPOTLIGHT

Kevin Miller chairs the Dues Committee and has been a
member since 1987. He is a past president of Temple Emanu-
El (2008–2010), the B’nai Brith Lodge, and the Temple
Brotherhood. He is also a past chair of the Ritual Committee
(now the Religious Practices Committee). Kevin has enjoyed
two concurrent careers of more than thirty years, as an
underwriter for the Lexington Insurance
Company and as an accounting and
business teacher at Southern New
Hampshire University. Kevin and his wife,
Eunice, live in Salem, New Hampshire,
where they run their chocolate business,
KRMChocolates. Their two sons areArthur
(wife Katy, kids Lucy and Jane) and Sam.

Kevin grew up in Revere with his parents,
Jonah and Helen, and two elder sisters,
Daryll and Bonnie. His family attended
Congregation Tifereth Israel, the Litvish
Schul. Like many of the shul’s founding
members, Helen’s family had come from
Lithuania to Boston (traveling eastward—
the long way round!) in the middle of World
War I. Kevin developed a zest for Jewish
community leadership from a young age. His high school
passion was B’nai Brith Youth Organization (BBYO), and he
yearned to become the Grand Aleph Gadol (the international
president of AZA, the men’s branch of BBYO). He served as a
regional officer and was a candidate for international vice
president. Kevin loved getting Jewish kids from the
surrounding towns together for events and hanging out on
their particular spot on the Revere beach afterward.

Kevin found his calling in actuarial science (applied statistics)
two years into a pre-med program at Clark University. He
transferred to Drake University in DesMoines, Iowa, taking his
first-ever plane flight. A tornado warning was issued on his
very first day at Drake, and Kevin found himself in the
basement thinking, “What the hell did I getmyself into?!” Kevin
learned to appreciate Iowa’s wide-open spaces—“Nothing but
cornfields and perfectly straight roads cutting through”—and

how different distances felt in a place where folks thought
nothing of driving fifty miles to see a movie. After college, a
friend from BBYO introduced him to her cousin Eunice at a
Jewish singles’ dance at the Sydney Hill Country Club in
Newton. They hit it off right away, and the rest is history.

Kevin loves all of his jobs. He loves the
creativity of writing individualized insur-
ance policies. He also appreciates how he
can become “a completely different
person” teaching in a classroom setting:
joking, making small talk, taking center
stage, and going the extra mile to make his
courses fun for his students. Kevin first
learned to make chocolates on an
emergency footing, to help his sister-in-law
Debbie. After suffering a stroke in
December 2011, Kevin turned first to
walking and household chores during his
rehabilitation and then, at Eunice’s urging,
to crafting chocolate. Now KRM par-
ticipates in regular farmers’ market and
holiday fair circuits! Kevin’s favorite
chocolate to make is peanut butter. He also

enjoys making a high-antioxidant dark chocolate with six
different berries.

Kevin and Eunice came to Temple Emanu-El when their son
Arthur enrolled at the Solomon Schechter Day School, and
they wanted to daven (pray) closer to their home. Kevin’s
favorite Temple Emanu-El memory is from 2005: Kevin was
named Volunteer of the Year, Eunice won the Jerome
RosengardMemorial Award, and Samwon the HEFTY Student
of the Year award. During his time as Temple president, Kevin
took pride in attending every shul event, innovating (for
example, the Yom Kippur break-fast and a Jewish Pride Night
for baseball in Manchester, New Hampshire), and lifting up
member ideas and contributions. “If people are appreciated,
they’ll come back for more.” Todah rabbah, Kevin, for your
many acts of leadership and service. You have made our
community life sweeter, and we appreciate you!

Spotlight on Kevin Miller, Dues Commi�ee Chair

The Dues Committee meets on a case-by-
case basis and doesmost of its business by

email. The mission of the Dues Committee is to
make Temple Emanu-El membership accessible.
Kevin says, “The Dues Committee is here to help
you in situations of financial hardship, so that you
can feel comfortable and remain a member.” Dues
abatement is a completely confidential process.
Any requests for abatement are fully anonymized
before being considered by the committee. To learn
more about joining the Dues Committee,
contact Nancy to be put in touch with
Kevin.

Upcoming Temple Meetings

Social Action Committee
May 10 @ 7:30 pm

Religious Practices Committee
May 11 @ 7:30 pm

Annual Meeting
May 22 @ 10:00 am

mailto:Nancy@TempleEmanu-El.org


UPCOMING SERVICES

https://zoom.us/j/951081160
https://zoom.us/j/648219501
https://zoom.us/j/648219501
https://zoom.us/j/951081160
https://zoom.us/j/648219501


Israel Chavurah
Saturday

May 14 @ 1:00 pm
Click to attend.

UPCOMING EVENTS

https://zoom.us/j/951081160
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83021449453?pwd=aWdmOTJGTytTMTZRRGR5QTh4MWxYQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83085016330?pwd=bUw0US9NZEJNSGlVWXY5a1FZZ0JMdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84423343705?pwd=WVR4OVdZR1YvZStkMHdObzRLL1ZmUT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82622331801?pwd=eHYxL0Rxa3FMVVh0SWEyQnh2KzZ4QT09


ADULT EDUCATION

https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZwucu-prTgsGNC5ZzKhHkYBOXGsTqt4u0-C
https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZEtc-qoqD0uGddXgy-J5vbBgBT2PMHff15y


TEMPLE COMMUNITY

Temple Emanu-El Dayenu Circle
Earth Day Cleanup



SOCIAL ACTION

Sacred Hearts Food Pantry
Church Parking Lot (Next to 6 CarletonAvenue,Bradford)

Drop off
Monday–Friday (8:15–11:00 am)

Pick up for those in need
Monday,Wednesday, and Friday (8:15–11:00 am)

Since the start of the pandemic,SacredHearts Parish
Food Pantry has expanded from helping 250 to 300
families a week to over 1,100 families each week.
Many families in our area are now out of work and
facing financial crisis.The Sacred Hearts Food Pantry
gives a helping hand to those in need.

Please consider donating these
nonperishable items: canned
beans, one-pound bags of rice,
peanut butter, jelly, canned tuna,
canned chicken, cereal, boxed
macaroni and cheese, tomato
sauce, pasta sauce, crackers,
paper towels, toilet paper, and
diapers (sizes 3, 4, and 5).

We are a welcoming, diverse, Reform, sacred community
committed to embracing and implementing the principles of tikkun olam.

Through prayer, study, and social interactions,
we honor and share our Judaic values across all generations.

https://donatenow.networkforgood.org/EmmausInc
mailto:lherzl@gmail.com
https://www.ruthshouse.org


Paula Breger
Noah Callan

Rachel Chazanoff
Shoshana Dodge
Sonny Forman
Barry Hantman
Ilana Hebborn
Shirley Holber

Naomi Kapanga-Ndjibu
Sardoine Kapanga-Ndjibu

Zachary Koffman
Nadia Korinow
Dave Kotlyar

Jocelyne Lampron
Nicholas Pentabona
Doreen Robotnick
Richard Rosengard
Jane Rosenston
Zachariah Shalek
Harrison Sugarman
Nancy Tagerman
Douglas Wiggins

Happy Birthday!
Temple Committees

Contact Nancy LaFleur or any of the
chairs below to join a committee.

Adult Education Lynn DreyfussMartin
Sandra Venner

Antiracism Karen Godek
Budget Judd Nathan
Chesed Sharyn Russell
Communications Paula Breger
Dues KevinMiller
Fundraising In need of chair
HaSifriyah (Library) Paula Breger
House In need of chair
Investment Judd Nathan
Membership Outreach Jennifer Lampron
Music Rachel Hanson
PTO Lisa Desberg
Religious Practices Sandra Kassin-Deardorff
Religious School Andi Hannula
Renovations KevinMiller
Security In need of chair
Social Scott Hannula
Social Action Lisa Herzl
Trusts/Wills/Bequests In need of chair
Windows to the Future In need of chair

Temple Leadership andAdministration 2021–2022

Executive Committee

Loren Goldstein President
Jennifer Lampron 1st Vice President
Scott Hannula Secretary
Paula Breger Assistant Secretary
Judd Nathan Treasurer
Stuart Mandell z”l Life President

TempleAdministration

Vera Broekhuysen,Cantor CantorB@TempleEmanu-El.org
Elisheva Pripas, Rabbinic Intern RabbinicIntern@TempleEmanu-El.org
Ira L. Korinow,Rabbi Emeritus RabbiK@TempleEmanu-El.org
Nancy J. LaFleur, Executive Director Nancy@TempleEmanu-El.org
Paula Breger,Communications Director Communications@TempleEmanu-El.org
Lynn DreyfussMartin, Religious SchoolAdministrativeAssistant RSAdminAsst@TempleEmanu-El.org
Sheila Brown,Bookkeeper Bookkeeper@TempleEmanu-El.org

978.373.3861 | www.TempleEmanu-El.org

Board of Directors

Shelly Gladstein 2023
Rachel Hanson 2023
Wilson-taty Kapanga-Ndjibu 2022
Sandra Kassin-Deardorff 2023
Lynn DreyfussMartin 2022

TEMPLE COMMUNITY

mailto:CantorB@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:RabbinicIntern@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:RabbiK@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:Nancy@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:communications@templeemanu-el.org
https://communications@templeemanu-el.org
mailto:RSAdminAsst@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:Bookkeeper@TempleEmanu-El.org
https://www.TempleEmanu-El.org


ADULT EDUCATION
Karen and Norton Newborn, in appreciation
CANTOR MUSIC FUND
Trudy Zakin, in appreciation of Michael Lis helping her class with tech support
CLERGY DISCRETIONARY FUND
Robin Taylor, in appreciation of Cantor Vera assisting her son-in-law, Mike LaPlante, on his journey and transition/conversion to
Judaism
Danalee Berlin, in gratitude of Cantor Vera for officiating the unveiling service for her husband, Barry Berlin z”l
SAMUEL & SOPHIE FLEET FUND
Pamela Manzi Healy, in loving memory of her uncle Harry M. Fleet on his yahrzeit
RABBI ABRAHAM & SONIA JACOBSON FUND
Marshall Myers, in loving memory of his mother, Ethel Myers, on her yahrzeit
JEWISH CONTINUITY FUND
Diane and Sonny Forman, in honor of Jane and Irwin Rosenston, on the engagement of their granddaughter Lauren Rosenston
to Matthew Waldman
Michael and Amy Sherr, in honor of Mike LaPlante choosing Judaism
Pamela and Paul Burrill, in appreciation
Barbara and Bob Moverman, in loving memory of Lottie Levy
Trudy Zakin, in loving memory of her mother, Marlene Dress, on her yahrzeit
Loren and Michelle Goldstein, in loving memory of Joanne Hurwitz, mother of member Gwen Larsen
Allan Kopel, in appreciation
Debbi Levasseur, Andrea Levasseur, and Avi Lopez, in loving memory of member Samuel Yanku
ALMA & GEORGE KLINETSKY FAMILY FUND
Alma Klinetsky, in loving memory of her father, Gabriel Silverman, on his yahrzeit, and in loving memory of Stuart Mandell
GAIL & RABBI IRA KORINOW FAMILY CONTINUITY FUND
Rabbi Ira Korinow, in loving memory of his mother-in-law Sadie Jaffe on her yahrzeit
RABBI IRA L. KORINOW CHESED FUND
Gerda Kalman, in appreciation of the Chesed Committee delivering delicious Purim goodies
RICHARD & MIRIAM LEWIS FUND
Miriam Lewis Levinson, in loving memory of her father, Joseph Hazen, on his yahrzeit
RUTH & DANIEL LEWIS FUND
Miriam Lewis Levinson, in loving memory of her mother-in-law Ruth Lewis on her yahrzeit
LITVACK HALPERN FAMILY FUND
Renée Halpern Graham, in loving memory of her mother, Norma R. Halpern, on her yahrzeit
MANDELL FAMILY FUND
Bonnie Shuer, in loving memory of her grandparents Myn and Benjamin Mandell on their yahrzeits, and in loving memory of her
great uncle Louis Servetnick on his yahrzeit
Meryl Ann Mandell, in loving memory of her grandparents Myn and Benjamin Mandell on their yahrzeits, and in loving memory
of her great uncle Louis Servetnick on his yahrzeit
In loving memory of member Stuart Mandell:

Steven Sherry
Phillip Primack
Karen and Norton Newborn
The Shain family: Jill Carroll, Ruth Rood, and Steven Shain
Maurine Claver
Stefanie Tashkovich
Wendy Wise, Don Chabot, and W. Huston Chabot
Deborah and William Wise and family
Cowan Insurance Agency, Inc.

DAVIDA & SHELDON MERKER FAMILY FUND
Bennett Merker, in loving memory of his mother, Davida Merker, on her yahrzeit, and in loving memory of his grandfather
Benjamin Vinecour on his yahrzeit
David Merker, in loving memory of his mother, Davida Merker, on her yahrzeit

Suzanne Davis
Aimee and Jeffrey Mann
Rabbi Rachel Putterman
Judd Nathan
Judy and Mitch Kroner
Richard Kramer
Janet DiGianni

Rita and Jonathan Harris
Steven and Carole Cohen
Adele Ash
Shirley and Ray Beaser
Margie Margolis
Claire Blustein
Lawrence and Linda Ardito

DONATIONS



ESTELLE & HAROLD NOVICK FUND
Carol Ann Goldberg, in loving memory of Richard Novick
PASSOVER FUNDRAISER
Norman Axler and Dr. Joan Gitlin
David Belsky and Paula Breger
Roslyn Broch
Glenn Dansker
Andrew Deardorff and Sandra Kassin-Deardorff
Marty and Shelly Gladstein
Loren and Michelle Goldstein
Scott and Andi Hannula
Ilana Hebborn
Derik and Jennifer Lampron
PAUL FAMILY FUND
Leona Paul, in loving memory of her father, Alexander Bell, on his yahrzeit
MOSES SHYAVITZ FUND
Gerry Shyavitz, in loving memory of his father, Moses Shyavitz, on his yahrzeit, and in loving memory of his grandmother Fannie
Porton on her yahrzeit
LUCILLE AND OSCAR TRAISTER FUND
Richard Traister, in loving memory of his mother, Lucille Traister, on her yahrzeit
ADELINE B. WATNICK RELIGIOUS SCHOOL CHILDREN’S FUND
Debbi Levasseur, in loving memory of her grandmother Bette Mandell on her yahrzeit
YAHRZEIT FUND
Steven Pollack, in loving memory of his mother and father, Hilda and Herbert Pollack, on their yahrzeits
Jerold Zelinsky, in loving memory of his mother, Edith Zelinsky, on her yahrzeit
Judy Kroner, in loving memory of her mother and father, Lee and Hyman Greenbaum, on their yahrzeits
Edward Pollack, in loving memory of his mother and father, Hilda and Herbert Pollack, on their yahrzeits
Karen Jacobs, in loving memory of her father, Jason Roberts, on his yahrzeit
Richard Rosengard, in loving memory of his father, Joseph Rosengard, on his yahrzeit
Mary Haverback, in loving memory of her mother-in-law, Tillie Haverback, on her yahrzeit
Teresa Brugman, in loving memory of her father-in-law Benjamin Bender on his yahrzeit
Andrea Rosebach, in loving memory of her mother, Dorothy Sinsheimer, on her yahrzeit
Steven Cohen, in loving memory of his aunt, Sally G. Douglas, on her yahrzeit
Harriet Dechowitz, in loving memory of her father, Edwin Coltin, on his yahrzeit
Gail Kleven Gelb, in loving memory of her mother, Gertrude G. Kleven, on her yahrzeit, and in loving memory of her brother
Edward Kleven on his yahrzeit
Irving Freedman, in loving memory of his father, Herman Freedman, on his yahrzeit, and in loving memory of his grandfather
Maurice Freedman on his yahrzeit
Jonathan Harris, in loving memory of his mother, Dorothea R. Harris, on her yahrzeit
Thelma Grant Caparell, in loving memory of her grandfather Max Jacobs on his yahrzeit, and in loving memory of her father,
Nathan Berman, on his yahrzeit
Carol Ann Goldberg, in loving memory of her mother, Betty Jane (Neiditz) Goldberg, on her yahrzeit
Alvin Fogel, in loving memory of his mother, Bessie F. Fogel, on her yahrzeit
Fred Coltin, in loving memory of his father, Edwin Coltin, on his yahrzeit
Iris Adams, in loving memory of her brother, Donald Berkovitz, on his yahrzeit
Dorothy Baker, in loving memory of her husband, David Baker, on his yahrzeit
Susan Hantman, in loving memory of her father, Phillip Chapman, on his yahrzeit
Roberta Glazer, in loving memory of her sister, Ellen Natalie Barnstein, on her yahrzeit
Ralph Brindis, in loving memory of his father, Bernard Brindis, on his yahrzeit
Leona Paul, in loving memory of her father, Alexander Bell, on his yahrzeit
Anne Freedman, in loving memory of her brother, Sidney Klickstein, on his yahrzeit
Sandi and Stephen Lundquist, in loving memory of her father, David Baker, on his yahrzeit
Shelly Gladstein, in loving memory of her father, Nathan Field, on his yahrzeit

Lynn Dreyfuss Martin
Dr. Robert Portney and Stacey Channing
Irwin and Jane Rosenston
Sharyn Russell
Paul Shalek and Lisa Bouchard
John and Elen Smith
Carole Taut
Mitch and Trudy Zakin
Robin and Buddy Zaremba

DONATIONS

https://donorbox.org/donate-to-temple-emanu-el
https://donorbox.org/donate-to-temple-emanu-el


To receive help in your time of need,
call one of the following LHH coordinators:

Cantor Vera 978.373.3861
Sharyn Russell 978.372.5777
Nancy LaFleur 978.373.3861

Trusts, Wills, and Bequests

If you are interested in discussing
gift and naming opportunities, please contact
Cantor Vera (CantorB@TempleEmanu-El.org)

or
Nancy (Nancy@TempleEmanu-El.org).

Thank you!

It is a widely observed Jewish tradition to
commemorate the passing of a loved one by
memorializing those that have departed with a
yahrzeit plaque on a dedicated memorial wall.

At Temple Emanu-El, these plaques are lit on
the yahrzeit, or anniversary of death, and for
Yizkor services.

Plaques are inscribed with the name of the
deceased in both English and Hebrew as well
as the date of the person's death. They are
available to view whenever the sanctuary is
open.

The one-time cost of the plaque is $300. To
purchase a plaque in honor of a departed loved
one, contact Nancy or Cantor Vera at
978.373.3861.

Honor Your Father and Your Mother

May 6 & 7
6th of Iyyar
David Baker
Alexander Bell
Morris Berkovich
Estelle Birenbaum
Israel Bloomfield
William Lee Brindis
Hyman Cohen
Martha M. Cohen
Ruth Harris Darivoff
Ruth Dobrow
Shirley Feigenbaum
Hyman Fogel
Harry Forman
Ella Garber
Bernard Glagovsky
Russell Curtis
Goldbaum
Etta Goldberg
Elaine Hartman
Alan E. Holber
Irving L. Jonas
Ada Karelitz

Fannie Krinsky
Davida V. Merker
Mitch Rosenbaum
Annie Sandler
Sophie Shade
Annie Siegal
Rose Whitten
Mark Zusmanovich

May 13 & 14
13th of Iyyar
Nathan Berman
Phillip Chapman
Bessie F. Fogel
Leona L. Karelitz
Albert S. Levine
Gladys Levy
Hyman A. Levy
Ida Myers
Karen A. Phillips
John Ritter
Sara Shapiro
Goldie Triedman

May 21
20th of Iyyar
Samuel Abel
Pauline Baer
Linton Bauling
Anne Bendetson
Sumner Berenson
Rose Douglas
Howard L. Erbstein
Nathan Field
Sadie Garfinkel
Richard Gorevitz
Jennie Greenstein
Dora Hartman
Marshall Hershman
Herbert Holtz
Max David Klayman
Shirley Larks
Jayme Anne Lipkin-
Moore
Harold Mandell
Ethel Myers
Meyer Newman
Fannie Porton

Celia Primack
Beatrice Rosengard
Moses Shyavitz
Louis Streisfield

May 28
27th of Iyyar
Bernard Brindis
Elliot Casten
Gertrude Goralnick
Sadie Gorodetsky
Ralph L. Isaacs
Irving Phillip Karelis
Miriam Klein
Morris Klinetsky
Alfred Milden
Isaac Pollack
George S. Ralby
Mollie Scolnick
Hansa Segal
Harry Shafmaster
Selma Shikes
Lillian Silverman
Benjamin Vinecour
Milton Zidle

REMEMBERING THOSE AT YAHRZEIT

mailto:CantorB@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:Nancy@TempleEmanu-El.org


MONTHAT AGLANCE

May

Early June

May 1 Religious School (Last Day) 9:00 am
Emmaus FieldTrip 11:30 am
Adult Education: Rachel Sharona Lewis 6:30 pm

May 3 SpiritedAgingTogether 10:00 am
Adult B’nei Mitzvah 6:00 pm
Introduction to Prayerbook Hebrew 6:30 pm

May 5 YomHaAtzma’ut with Song and Learning 7:30 pm
May 6 Shabbat Evening Service 7:00 pm
May 7 ShabbatMorning Service 9:30 am

Weekly Parashah Study noon
May 9 MussarMiddahMonthly 7:00 pm
May 10 Introduction to Prayerbook Hebrew 6:30 pm

Social Action CommitteeMeeting 7:30 pm
May 11 Religious Practices CommitteeMeeting 7:30 pm
May 13 Confirmation andGraduation Shabbat Evening Service 7:00 pm
May 14 ShabbatMorning Service 9:30 am

Israel Chavurah 1:00 pm
May 15 Adult Education: UnderstandingAntisemitism 7:30 pm
May 18 Choir 7:00 pm
May 21 ShabbatMorning Service 9:30 am
May 22 Annual Meeting 10:00 am
May 25 Choir 7:00 pm
May 26 A Preview of Introduction to Judaism 7:30 pm
May 28 ShabbatMorning Service 9:30 am

Weekly Parashah Study 1:00 pm
Rosh Chodesh Group 7:00 pm

June 1 Executive CommitteeMeeting 7:00 pm
June 2 A Preview of Introduction to Judaism 7:30 pm
June 3 Tot Shabbat Service 6:00 pm
June 4 ShabbatMorning Service 9:30 am

Israel Chavurah noon
June 5 Shavuot Service (with Yizkor) 9:30 am
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